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July 12, 2023

Via Zoom
2:00 PM - 3:30 PM
Meeting Summary

Agenda Item Discussion Action

Welcome and
Introductions

Barton Brierley, Ogden
City Planning Manager

Barton Brierley, Ogden City Planning Manager,
introduced the meeting and welcomed the attendees.
RGC TAC O-L was held via Zoom.

None Required

Meeting Summary
April 26, 2023 Minutes

Barton Bierley, Ogden
City Planning Manager

Barton Bierley, Ogden City Planning Manager, called for
a motion to approve the April 26, 2023 minutes. Dave
Petersen, Farmington City, made the motion to
approve, with Ali Avery, North Salt Lake City, giving a
second. The minutes were approved.

Approved

TIF/TTIF Project
Nominations

Stephanie Tomlin, UDOT
Trails Division Leader

Stephanie Tomlin provided information and updates
about the TIF/TTIF project prioritization process.
Project nomination window is open from June 26th -
August 31st 2023.

Transportation Investment Fund (TIF) - there are two
programs where dollars can be programmed, TIF
Active and TIF Highway. TIF Active involves pedestrian
and non-motorized paved facilities that demonstrate
congestion reduction on a state facility and requires a
40% match. This funding is for active transportation
construction. TIF Highway utilizes phase 1 fiscally
constrained projects in Utah’s Unified Transportation
Plan that are over $5M and puts them into the project
prioritization model for funding considerations.

Transit Transportation Investment Fund (TTIF) -
consists of two programs, TTIF Transit and TTIF
First/Last mile. The match requirement for TTIF has
been updated, it is now 30%.

TTIF and TIF Active are nomination based.

UDOT is asking previous projects to be nominated

None Required

https://projectprioritization.udot.utah.gov/


again if they were not funded, they are looking for a full
refresh on the list instead of pulling from past
prioritization lists.

If you have any questions, please use the “Submit
Questions or Comments Here” on the webpage or
reach out to Stephanie at satomlin@utah.gov and she
will forward questions/comments.

Local Community
Highlight - Ogden City

Barton Brierley, Ogden
City Planning Manager

Barton Brierley, Ogden City Planning Manager, shared a
few things that are going on with Ogden.

1. Make Ogden Downtown Plan
2. Parking Study
3. Adopted new zoning standards
4. Wonderblock redevelopment
5. Union Station
6. OGX
7. 25th Street Refresh
8. Electric Alley
9. Nine Rails Creative District
10. Developed art standards for developments

None Required

Wasatch Choice Street
Typology Map Review

Ted Knowlton, WFRC
Deputy Director

Ted Knowlton, WFRC Deputy Director, presented on the
Wasatch Choice Great Streets - A Framework for
Regional Collaboration.

Street design matters, there are two major outcomes
with this: increased safety and better economic
activity.

This framework was created as a starting place for
context sensitive design by the partners under the
Wasatch Choice Centers. There is street typology that
ranges from pedestrian-oriented to
automobile-oriented. This interactive map allows you
to review and leave comments related to the assigned
typologies. Comments are due by July 21st.

There will be more to come on this topic!

If you have any questions, please reach out to Ted at
ted@wfrc.org.

None Required

Golden Wheels Bike
Network and Sandy
MATT

Hugh Van Wagenen, WFRC Active Transportation
Planner, gave an update on the Golden Wheels Bike
Network and the Sandy MATT.

Mobile Active Transportation Tour (MATT) are biking

None Required
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Hugh Van Wagenen,
WFRC Active
Transportation Planner

and walking tours that have been done with partners
over a handful of years. The upcoming MATT will be
held in Sandy on August 11th. This MATT will look at
what has worked well, and what barriers still exist.
E-bikes and e-scooters will be available!

The “Golden Wheels” Bike Network name will likely be
updated, so don’t hold onto that. This effort is being
done to better connect people center to center where
daily needs and destinations are met there. This will
build on local communities' active transportation plans,
and look for connections.

This effort is just getting under way, so there will be
more updates and outreach efforts forthcoming!

If you have any questions, please reach out to
hugh@wfrc.org.

Transportation and
Land Use Connection

Marcia White, WFRC
Economic Development
Director

Marcia White, WFRC Economic Development Director,
gave a presentation on the Transportation and Land
Use Connection (TLC) Program.

The TLC Program is a partnership program with UDOT,
UTA, Salt Lake County, and WFRC.

TLC Program Goals:
A. Maximize the value of investment in public

infrastructure
B. Enhance access to opportunities
C. Increase travel options to optimize mobility
D. Create communities with opportunities to live,

work, and play

The TLC Program can fund a variety of projects
including the following:

A. Plans (visions, community engagement,
downtown master plans, active transportation)

B. Policies (zoning ordinances, design standards,
transportation priorities)

C. Products (financing options, implementation
strategies, redevelopment agency support)

Highlevel TLC Program Timeline:

None Required
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● Spring: applications reviewed and awarded
● Summer: project exploration
● Fall: Letters of Intent due (September)
● Winter: applications due

If you have any questions, please reach out to Marcia
at mwhite@wfrc.org.

Other Business

a. Guiding Our Growth - Ted Knowlton, WFRC
Deputy Director, gave a quick presentation on
the Guiding Our Growth effort. Utah has been
one of the fastest growing states for the last
four decades, so how do we handle this growth
in a way that maintains our great quality of life.
Please reach out to Ted at ted@wfrc.org if you
have any questions.

b. RAISE Grant Update - Hugh Van Wagenen,
WFRC Active Transportation Planner, presented
on the RAISE grant that was awarded. They put
together a package of 15 projects, spanning 9
cities focused on First/Last Mile connections to
and from transit stations and stops, and under
resourced areas. Received $25M in federal
grant money. If you have any questions, please
reach out to Hugh at hugh@wfrc.org.

c. Potential Future Topics - Barton Brierley, Ogden
City Planning Manager, held a discussion on
future topics for this meeting:

i. Short term rentals
ii. Moderate Income Housing Report
iii. Outdoor advertising
iv. Townhomes - what’s the latest?
v. Historic preservation
vi. Micromobility
vii. Safe Streets for all Action Plan
viii. Housing data and demographic trends

statewide

d. Next Meeting: September 13, 2023
(In-person)

i. Location: Farmington
ii. Community Highlight

None Required

Adjournment No objection to adjournment. None Required
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Name Organization

Mark Bradley Brigham City

Kevin Campbell Centerville

Braden Felix Clearfield

Chanel Flores Davis County

Dave Petersen Farmington

Glen Gammell Harrisville

Brett Christensen HAFB

JoEllen Grandy Layton City

Mindy Hunsaker Layton City

Joy Petro Layton City

Dave Thomas Layton City

Weston Applonie Layton City

Ali Avery North Salt Lake

Sherrie Pace North Salt Lake

Mackenzie Johnson North Salt Lake

Brandon Rypien Ogden

Barton Brierley Ogden

Steve Parkinson Roy City

Royce Davies Syracuse

Sharon Bolos Weber County

Kris Nilsen West Bountiful

Brynn MacDonald West Point

Stephanie Tomlin UDOT

Christopher Chesnut UDOT



Jay Aguilar UDOT

Michelle Larsen UTA

Matt Gray UTA

Shaunna Burbidge Avenue Consultants

Ted Knowlton WFRC

Jordon Chandler WFRC

Julie Bjornstad WFRC

Hugh Van Wagenen WFRC

Lauren Victor WFRC

Jeresun Atkin WFRC

Jory Johner WFRC

Marcia White WFRC


